
SBCSELPA SEAM Notes 5-15-20 
 

• SELPA PSW will be revisited via committee 

• CDE allows districts to push pause on initial referrals and treat it as a summer break. – it 
is up to the district (some parents may try to litigate, etc.)  

o Resources: Inspire Charter Program, ABC Mouse, Etc. 

• Special Education Finance Update – actually increased to $645 per ADA – it has changed 
to looking at each district within the SELPA and do a 3 year average 

o There will be cash flow issues – June apportionment will be pushed out to next 
year by sending in July 

o County will be holding a meeting ________; encourage CBO’s to go 
o LCFF 10% cut 
o Kim and Ray will do a workshop for District Admn. on SELPA finances and talk 

about Maintenance of Effort 

• Cherylin Lew is the new Goleta Assistant Supt. of Student Services – comes from 
Pasadena; was a school psych and admn. experience 

• There will be a SEAM meeting in June 

• SBCEO is forming a work group made up of superintendents; facilitated by Susan Salcido 
to look at the reopening of schools;  Ray is on the work group; a draft will be provided 
by end of May on what re-opening will look like; then end of June final plan 

• Ray is proposing to have legal guidance to SEAM meetings in the future – there will be a 
cost 

• Kristin Wright from CDE is resigning as of June 1.  She is taking on a new position with 
the Sacramento Office of Education. In interim Shiylo will be Assistant SPED Director; 
Jack Brimhall will also be taking on  

• SIRAS – electronic signature is now available on AP and Signature Page, link to draft 
IEP, Parent Rights are an option to go out with IEP Notice (see handout) 

• Jennifer checked out whether or not SEIS docs could remain – they indicated it must be 
district level; it would be selpa-wide access.  It would be $6,000.  It was agreed that the 
remaining SIRAS training funds held at the SELPA level would be used to keep SEIS files 
accessible one more year 

• Prof. Dev. Reviewed – many are attending the behavior trainings on Fridays and SELPA 
has gotten great feedback; CPI will continue with other options for certification without 
being in person explored; 

• SBCSELPA will be hiring an Assistive Technology Specialist that will be funded “pay as 
you go”.  A cost of $3,000 per LEA or per report was mentioned.  The form process and 
form is attached. 

• John Schettler will send sample PWN if school continues remotely 


